Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 20th May 2021
Present: Cllrs Liz Burns (Chair), Kathrin Williams, Barbara Priest, Peter Morgan, Charles Hughes, Mark Simpkins, Jason Jennings, Elwyn Morse.
Cllr Burns welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  No declarations of interested were made. 

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 15th April 2021 had been previously circulated. These were agreed as correct by all, and would be signed at the earliest opportunity.

Cllr Jennings joined the meeting at this point.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. Payment for the sound system and projector had been received.  Broadband provision was briefly discussed, but it was agreed to consider this in more detail in the next meeting. Signal strength should be confirmed before any contract signed.  

Play Park. The noticeboards would be repaired as soon as possible by the normal small works contractor – weather had caused delays. Formal adoption of the noticeboards was discussed, and was agreed it should be done – they had originally been placed there by the Heritage group with a PLANED grant, but there were no funds for ongoing maintenance. The Clerk would add them to the asset register at a nominal price.

Knights Court turning head. There was no new contact or information from either PCC or the contractors. 

Footpath past Hall. The contractor was due to be appointed in the next couple of weeks it was hoped. The contractor ought to ensure access to the Old Hall door was maintained throughout for users. The Clerk would confirm this.

Hall lease. The registration had been sent to the Land Registry.

Car parking on Council owned land. A letter had been circulated close to the Hall, and parking had improved. It was agreed to also place letters on vehicles wrongly parked on TCC land, and approach individuals directly when known. 
Cold Blow triangle area. PCC had stated that they owned that land. Therefore it was agreed the Clerk should contact the resident concerned and suggest they contact PCC direct about their suggested enhancements for the area.

5) New items of business:

Council insurance. The Clerk had added the requested items, and a new policy cost from 1st June had been provided. It was agreed to take up this insurance for the coming year. See note in item 8.

Hall postcode. The incorrect postcode for the Hall had been used for decades, since the building was not registered correctly. The Clerk had now obtained the correct registration. Provision of a postbox would remain under review.

Hall – dado rail and flaking paint. It was agreed to install a dado rail to protect the walls from knocks by furniture. It was also agreed to have the flaking paint investigated and remedied. The Clerk would obtain prices and was authorised to agree to the work being done as soon as possible.

Website – UK Webarchive. The Clerk stated that the UKWA was a partnership of the six UK deposit libraries, and aimed to archive as many UK websites as possible for posterity and future research. It was agreed to give permission for the TCC website to be archived.

Templetots – use of Hall. Information on this had been previously circulated, which was discussed at length. It was agreed that the Council would certainly wish to support Templetots as part of the community. It was hoped that further information would be available for the next meeting – the Council noted that the space would not be needed until 1st September, and the intended end date was the end of December. 

Templeton history book. Pembrokeshire Libraries had requested copies for the library service. It was agreed to provide these.

6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been received, but with wrong dates. No update had been yet received.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Letter from Angela Burns prior to her retirement at the election. This was noted. It was suggested that the Clerk contact all the newly elected MSs for the area to offer their congratulations.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that he had nothing to report this month..  

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 

Bank statement for main account £30,255.99 as at 9th May 2021
Reserves account £2,697.07 as at 9th May 2021. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation
Income received: £5541.00 – Precept first tranche
			£1463.68 – VAT reclaim for 2020-21
			£3319.49 - Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant reclaim
			£1290.79 – payment from TCHT for grant expenditure incurred
			£20.00 – donation from resident.

Current invoices: 	Clerk – salary, expenses, tax (main account)
			£35.00 - ICO fee
			£55.40 -SLCC fee  pro rata
			£100.00 – internal auditor fee for 2020-21 work
			£1131.68 – Council insurance for 1-6-2021 to 31-5-2022.
Clarified with insurers after meeting that the amount due is £1089.75 – premium increase takes effect from May/June 2022 renewal date. Council informed 25-5-21

The Clerk’s salary for May included extra hours worked over the last five months on various projects including the Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant; The Big Lottery grant (final report); internal audit, SSE correspondence (including VAT issues); Hall bookings; Hall lease. This totalled 27.5 extra hours. This was agreed by all.
The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those present. 
9) Planning
There were no planning applications to consider.
10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Jennings stated that the Post Office mobile van had issues parking safely in the Play Park car park some Mondays. The service had above average use, and so the Council would not want it to be removed for safety reasons. It was suggested that information explaining this be put out on social media and by word of mouth, and if necessary the Hall car park be offered as an alternative if the 4G signal was suitable.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Priest asked that the shrubs currently on the triangle at the top of the village be removed because they were no longer fit for purpose. This would be dealt with as soon as possible.

11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 17th June 2021, to be held using Zoom unless otherwise lawfully permitted.  

Cllr Burns then thanked everyone for attending the meeting, and coping with the appalling internet and sound throughout. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.50pm.
